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Meeting Minutes
March 10, 2011
Opening: A public meeting of the Fellsmere Water Control District was called to order at 10:00 a.m. on March 10, 2011 held at the office of the District 109 N. Willow Street, Fellsmere, Florida. Mike Monroe called the meeting to order. 
Supervisor’s present, were Clifford Tyson, Mike Monroe, and Richard Carnell.

Others present were, Paul Amos, Marvin Carter, George Simons, Chris Pontello, Rodney Tillman, and Joyce Hertel.

Approval of Minutes

A motion duly made by Clifford Tyson and seconded by Richard Carnell the Minutes of January 13, 2011 were approved as mailed.
Engineer’s Report: George Simons discussed B & W Packing House permit in detail and recommended that the 2” limitation approved for the gravity drainage area also needs to apply to the pumped areas of the District. Mike Monroe discussed the culvert at S.L. 20 and Lat U and that it could discharge only ¼ acre inch as opposed to the 2” being discussed. George explained the reasoning for the 2” limitation and also said overall is a 2” limitation but if you piece meal it and give everybody what the engineer pencils out for an individual piece or do you give a blanket and say every acre gets so many inches. What the 2” does eliminates all the confusion saying that this acreage is higher ground. All Landowners are paying the same taxes, and are draining thru the same outfalls, so that makes it fair and everyone has to live with 2”.

An Interim motion was duly made by Richard and seconded by Clifford the 2” limitation will be extended into the pumped drainage areas subject to a possible change resulting from the study being done by SJRWMD for Drainage Evaluation to determine how the drainage should flow in the pumped area.

Mr. Chris Pontello came in and explained the drawings for the proposed packing house road and retention area. The road at the west side of the packing house was discussed and the possibility of moving it east of the drainage district right-of-way. The District advised Mr. Pontello that if the road was placed on District right-of-way it would require another permit with additional provisos to protect the paramount right of the District to maintain its system. (i.e., if the district has to dig the road up to repair/replace culverts that would be at the cost of the Permittee). It was noted to Mr. Pontello that the City of Fellsmere will be involved in the permitting process and the landscaping required for the project. Mr. Carter advised that the storm water area will be a separate permit and /an environmental issue regarding water quality. 

George explained how the 2” volume discharge limitation policy and permit condition works.  The limitation applies to the first 72 hours during and after a 25 year - 24 hour storm event.  The design storm is approximately a 9.2” storm that occurs within 24 hours and has an intensity distribution similar to a bell shape curve.  This means the rain intensity over the 24 hours starts slow, has peak intensity at hour 12, and then reduces to zero at hour 24.   The analysis must include the receiving water boundary condition.  Therefore, it must take into account the water level elevation in the receiving canal or sub-lateral.  The location of the site and its outfall within the FWCD drainage system will affect the time vs. water stage elevation in the FWCD canal (receiving water).  The FWCD policy provides for the FWCD Engineer to furnish the boundary condition based on the District gravity drainage model or from the best information available.  

For a site plan such as B&W Growers, which includes a stormwater lake in the design, the 2” limitation rule typically results in the need for a bigger lake as compared to the size of a lake to meet the pre development vs. post development peak discharge rate permit criteria.  The peak stage in the Lateral U receiving water may be higher than the control elevation of the lake outfall structure and water may flow backwards from the Lateral U into the lake at the peak stage during the storm.  

The lake must accommodate the runoff from the 25 year – 24 hour storm event.  Given a 9.2” storm, a site with green pervious areas and typical soils will absorb about 2” inches into the soil.  The site then produces 7.2” of runoff and 2” are allowed to discharge, leaving 5.2” to be stored in the lake.  The runoff continues to bleed out at a rate less than or equal 2” a day until the water level returns to the control level of the lake. The design engineer must submit the calculations that show that that the 2” limitation is met. He must provide a lake big enough with a small enough weir allowing no more than a 2” discharge in the worst case 24 hour sliding scale period during the 72 hours.  After the peak, the system begins to settle down and usually reduces to less than 2”/day discharge after that. Marvin added that’s all based on a 25 year storm event in 24 hours. If it gets to be a bigger storm than that, everything goes to hell in a hand basket.

George explained the permit for the directional bore under S.L. 14 & 15 for the City’s force main in the alley way to the east of Broadway for the Fellsmere Inn. Mr. Carter and Mr. Simons explained the new FEMA FIRM Maps that just came out but are not finalized yet. After the maps are finished, the county will need to adopt them to keep the FEMA flood insurance going in the county. George stated that the BMAP meeting has been postponed till April. 

Attorney’s Report: Mr. Paul Amos discussed changing the boundary of the District in length. Because of the new levees and further engineering studies the Board decided to table it.
Treasurers/Superintendent Report: Rodney presented a preliminary tentative Budget at $9.50 per acre. 
Rodney discussed Legislative updates regarding State Retirement. This could affect the budget, but he won’t know the amounts till May. He said probably between 3 to 6%. Mr. Tillman explained to the Board that the employees of the District work for far less money than the City of Fellsmere employees, but in lieu of money they receive benefits such as health insurance and state retirement. The Legislature is presently contemplating a personal contribution for each employee from 3 to 6% before taxes. This was discussed in detail by the Board and Superintendent. Mr. Tillman was asked if there are sufficient funds in the present budget to cover the increase and he said yes for the months of July through September that would be involved. The Superintendent was also asked to prepare a budget representing a $10.00 per acre rate to be presented at the May Meeting. 
Motion was made and seconded; to prevent the employees from suffering a salary decrease because of Legislation the employee percentage passed by the legislation it is to be included in the current budget FY 10/11 from July to September. Then be included in the FY 11/12 with the normal cost of living raise.

Rodney brought to the Boards attention a project by SJRWMD and the possibility of them placing a bridge across Main Canal in the area of Fleming Grant.

Rodney stated that there are poachers on D-23 and East Boundary. Rodney stated that there are posted signs up in that area. The Boards instructions to Rodney were to let the Sheriff’s Department handle it as they would any other trespass in the County.
Rodney stated that Joyce has worked here for 22 years. The Board gave Kudos to Joyce. The Board also thanked Joyce for her 22 years of service to Fellsmere Water Control District.
Supervisor’s Report: none
Public Comments: No public comments.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:05 p.m. by Mike Monroe. 
The next general meeting will be at 10:00 A.M. on May 12, 2011 in Fellsmere at the District’s Office. 
_________________________                                                 _______________________

Mike Monroe President                                                               Joyce Hertel

Board of Supervisors                                                                    Secretary
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